MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM ON 24 JUNE 2010.

St Ann’s Church Hall, 7.30pm

Present:
Father Harney, Peter O’Brien, Marion Hutton, Vera Houlton,



Phyll and Brendan Lally, Pat Punt, Mick Ward, Kath Wade,



Ann Roberts, Maureen Aitken, Chris and John Wood, 



Peter Neal.


Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

Apologies:
Peter Fiddler, Mary Barry, Doug Carr, Pat Townley, 



Marie Wilson, Nicola Moorhead, Laura Twomey, Don Aitken,



Pat Kitching, Joan Barry.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Father Harney.

This meeting has been moved from 17 June due to unforeseen circumstances.  Father Harney said that, in future, meetings would not be changed so long as the chairman was available.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes.

· ‘Catholic Church’ sign on Talbot Rd: Teresa O’Brien has again written to Barnsley Council.

· Sub-Groups: Chris Wood sent a letter of concerns to the Chairman of the Core Group, to be forwarded to Father Shaun Smith.  To date, the Chairman (Nicola Moorhead) has not received a reply.

· Removal of the curtain behind the altar at St Ann’s: Father Harney said that this is one of Father McGuire’s recommendations.

· Request for adult altar servers: this will be put on the next bulletin.

Papal Visit 16 to 19 September.

An excellent pamphlet has been published entitled ‘Heart Speaks Unto Heart’.  Father Harney has ordered a further 100 copies for parishioners.

Thursday 16 September:

Pope arrives in Scotland and meets Her Majesty the Queen at Holyrood House.  Open-air Mass in Glasgow and then travels to London.

Friday 17 September:

Mass at St Mary’s University College, Twickenham.  

Speaks in Westminster Hall to members of the Government.

Evening Prayers at Westminster Abbey.

Saturday 18 September:

Mass at Westminster Cathedral

Meets with parishioners.

Sunday 19 September:

Beatification of Cardinal Newman at Birmingham.

Meets with bishops.

An excellent publication is entitled ‘Papal Visit 2010: Parish Resource’.  This can be downloaded from www.thepapalvisit.co.uk.  The seven pathways of the Pope’s visit are outlined – Prayer, Formation, Promotion, Local Events, Journey of Faith Witness, Service and Daily Life.

To date, information and advice on the visit has been sparse.  Should Father Harney receive any significant news, this will be filtered via Geraldine to the Core Group and to the parishioners.

Parish Liturgy.

a) Altar Servers: A request for adult servers will be put on the weekly bulletin.

b) Sub-Groups: Mrs Aitken gave an update on recent deanery members’ meetings (being imaginative at Mass, new music, reaching out to parishioners etc).  It is hoped to hold more frequent meetings.

13 November: a Liturgy meeting will take place at St Vincent’s, hosted by Father McGuire.  If you would like to attend, please tell Maureen Aitken or Chris Wood.

c) Our Lady of Perpetual Help (Patron  of the Hallam Diocese): 

Father Harney will celebrate Mass for Our Lady of Perpetual Help on Sunday 27 June.  It was suggested that we commence Benediction/Novenas on behalf of Our Lady of Perpetual Help, alternating between the parishes.  Also, St Ann’s Church will have a picture (St Mary’s already has a beautiful one).  

Church Refurbishment (St Ann’s).

Discussion centred around the removal or non-removal of the curtain behind the altar.  It was agreed that Father Harney would ask Father McGuire to put his recommendations in writing, before the next meeting of the Forum.

Bereavement/Baptism/Marriage Groups.

At the recent meeting, the Core Group felt that the parish was not fully aware of the many background groups working for the parish.  Also, the website is not fully updated on members’ details.

Brendan Lally kindly offered to update all the details of various groups on the website.

It was agreed that a quarterly newsletter will be published, giving news of all parish groups, members, what they have been doing, meetings attended etc.  The newsletter will be published around the time of the Forum meetings.

Groups – please email all your information to Geraldine, who will edit the newsletter (enquiries@st-anns.sheffield.sch.uk). The closing date for the first newsletter is Friday 3 September.  A request will go on the bulletin.

Repairs at St Mary’s Church.

a) Scaffolding is needed to carry out some repairs to the audio system at 

St Mary’s.  Laura Twomey offered the use of a scaffold tower – transport will be needed for this.  
b) Security lighting is not working and there is frequent vandalism.  

The Forum recommends that the Finance Committee gives consideration to installing a CCTV camera outside the church.

Parish Dinner on Friday 3 September at St Mary’s.

Come Dine With Me:  Hosted by Mr and Mrs Moorhead.  Joan Barry has offered to help.  Date: Friday 3 September at 7.30pm for a 8pm start.   

The menu will be Italian-themed with a vegetarian option.  Help with serving will be needed on the night.  Guests will pay a fair price for their meal at the end.  Bring your own drinks!  

Tickets are now available from Mick Ward (St Ann’s) and Phyll Lally 

(St Mary’s) after Sunday Mass.  The event will be advertised on the weekly bulletin.  All proceeds will go towards installing a high-security entrance to St Ann’s School.

Any Other Business.

Pat Punt:  Churches Together in Penistone decided to offer practical help to struggling families and have joined  ‘Church Action Against Poverty’ in Barnsley.  They will produce starter packs for families who have been newly housed (bedding, kitchen ware, toiletries etc).  The launch of the scheme will take place during the third week in September.

Mrs Aitken: Will it be possible to avoid the third Thursday of the month when future meetings are planned?  Father Harney – we will let the arranged meetings run their course and take this request into consideration.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 16 September at St Mary’s, Penistone.







